

North Elmham CEVA Primary School Stibbard All Saints CEVA Primary School Flourish Federation

Executive Head Teacher: Miss Kirstin Sutherland Acting Deputy Head: Mrs Carol Jeary

Fulmodeston Rd, Stibbard, Norfolk, NR21 oLT Tel: 01328 829228, Email: office@stibbardallsaints.norfolk.sch.uk website: www.stibbardallsaints.com

Holt Rd, North Elmham, Norfolk, NR20 5JS Tel: 01362 668318, Email: office@northelmham.norfolk.sch.uk



24.6.22

Dear Parents/Carers

Internet Safety

Please can we ask parents/carers to be vigilant of a game children may be playing/watching called Poppy Playtime. The game features a toy called Huggy Wuggy, who lures children into an abandoned toy factory, making them feel bad because he is lonely. He wants to hug children, but actually squeezes them to death and bites them. There has been a case of a reception-aged child watching and re-enacting it, which is not appropriate. It disassociates what should be a loving act (hugging) with something completely the opposite.

Please visit our website <u>www.stibbardallsaints.com/federation/online-safety</u> that includes internet safety guides for parents. We thank you for your support with this.

Reminders

Please arrange payment for the Sheep and Whales school visit to Cromer, and the year 5 visit to Hilltop if this remains outstanding.

We are committed to providing a safe environment and visitors are welcome in our school. If you have any concerns we will always listen and seek to address them. Please be aware, however, that abusive, threatening or violent behaviour will not be tolerated. Visitors behaving in this way will be asked to leave the school site and legal action may be considered.

Please can I take this opportunity to remind you of safe parking at drop off and collection times. The zigzag lines outside the front of the school should not to be used for parking at any time of the day; parking in this area prevents parents and visitors from entering and leaving the school site safely.

As we are still experiencing warm weather, please ensure your child brings a named sun hat to school and applies sun cream before coming to school. Your child is welcome to have named sun cream in school and can apply this themselves throughout the day.

Dates to remember

Our transition days will be held on July 21st and 22nd. The children will spend these two days with their teacher for September. Just to remind you all, the class teachers in September will be:

Sheep - Mrs Walter – Reception/Year 1/Year 2 Whales - Mrs Gkikopoulos - Year 3/Year 4 Lions - Miss Baker - Year 5/Year 6

During the afternoon sessions, Year 3 will join Sheep class and Year 4 will join Lions class.

Miss Baker, the new teacher for Lions class in September will be joining the class trip to Cromer on Thursday 30th June where she will have the chance to meet pupils from the current Whales class. On Friday 1st July she will take the September Lions class for the morning and then in the afternoon she will have the current year 5 pupils on their own. She is looking forward to getting to know the pupils.

As detailed in our previous newsletter, we would like to invite parents to the following class events show-casing some of the learning that has taken place during the summer term.

Sheep - Monday 4th July 2:45 Whales - Friday 1st July 2:45 Year 5 - Wednesday 20th July 2:30

Year 6 will showcase their learning as part of the leavers service on Monday 18th July, at 10.30 am.

Sports Day - July 14th 1pm - 3.15pm

Current staffing

Many parents in Sheep class will be aware that Mrs Gkikopoulos is absent from school and I'm sure you will join with me in wishing her a speedy recovery, and we hope she will be back with us very soon. Mrs Walter has been teaching the class for the last two weeks and will continue to do so for the remainder of this term.

When Mrs Hunter leaves to start her maternity leave at the end of next week, we will have Ms Warren and Mr Hurrell teaching Whales class for the week beginning 4th July. We will keep you informed of arrangements for the remainder of the term when we are able.

Ukraine Appeal

Wellspring Family Church, which Mrs Beardon belongs to are organising a van to take donations to Krakow in Poland for the Ukrainian refugees. The van is leaving on July 17th and a member of the church will be driving there. If you have any donations (please see below poster), please bring these to the school office the week commencing July 11th and Mrs Beardon will take these ready to be loaded onto the van.

https://www.totalgiving.co.uk/appeal/Ukraineaid

With Kind Regards

Mrs Carol Jeary Acting Head Teacher

WELLSPRING FAMILY CHURCH



AID TO UKRAINE

PleaseJoin us in collecting urgently needed items for refugees

CURRENT REQUEST FOR AID:

- **O** FIRST AID KITS
- PARACETAMOL, IBUPROFEN. CALPOL
- **O ANTISEPTIC WIPES**
- **O NAPPIES**
- SANITARY PRODUCTS
- **•** MEAT/TUNA IN TINS
- **BABY MILK**
- @ RICE
- **O PASTA**
- **6** FLOUR
- **O** COOKING OIL
- **BATTERIES**
- **BLANKETS**
- **O SLEEPING BAGS**
- **O ROLL MATS**
- (CLOTHES NOT CURRENTLY REQUIRED) AND THEY TAKE UP VALUABLE WEIGHT CAPACITY.

